
Sept 20, 2022 SFP Meeting called to order @ 6:30 by Patricia V 

Attending the meeting: 

Patricia Vallentyne, Denise Robinson, Robby Robinson, Bob James, Gloria Garland, Teri Cook,  

Sharon Seslowe, Mary O’Dell 

Minutes 

Motion to approve July minutes made by Mary O, 2nd by Denise R passed unanimously. 

Sharon S. suggested that the minutes be submitted and mailed out sooner to allow for a more 

thorough review by all members. 

Reports 

·        Treasurer’s report – Laurie W - No change 

·        Education report – Denise R - Nothing new to report 

·        Public Lands – Patricia V – Patricia reviewed 143 pages of comments and 

responses to the Motorized Recreational Program reported on the Forest Service Forest 

service emphasized putting safety at the fore front of forest management They  wants 

us to report  adverse event to the district office or Law enforcement.  

Old business 

·        Nelder Grove update – Unit work is on hold. No cabin restoration work can be 

done during the current grove closure. 

·        Clover meadow – Cori needs the unit assistance installing a new information 

board. Denise installed a new hitching post. Denise reports that Dave and Thelma 

worked reestablishing the trail from Mammoth to Granite Creek following the contours.   

·        Pump @ Kelty Meadows – The stock water trough was recently broken the pump 

was removed for storage. 



·        Labor Day census –Teri C & Patricia V conducted the census as requested by the 

BCHA.   Kelty Meadows is the only currently open for horse camping.  All the other horse 

camps are closed or inaccessible in the SNF. Report was turned in to the BCHA. Cross 

poles are missing from the corrals 

·        Fish Camp Trail work trees down on trails  we will schedule a work day soon 

·        First Aid kits – Gloria G purchased Quick Clot and Ceylox (hemostatics) to add to 

the unit’s first aid kits. Patricia V will bring unit kits to the Oct meeting for restocking.  

·        Hedge Trimmer – A new Ego, battery operated hedge trimmer was purchased by 

Patricia V for the unit. This will be useful for White thorn removal.   

New business 

·        Reminder to all unit members to turn in all SNF hours and summaries to Mary O. 

by the end of the month. (Sept 30) 

·        Public Lands Day – September 24 at Eastman Lake Rangers have asked our unit 

to participate in a recent trail construction by riding over some newly established trials 

to compact them. Staging area is at the picnic grounds  

Other items discussed 

 Denise R suggested some potluck type social gatherings to stimulate interest in membership. 

These could be advertised via posters social media. 

Porker ride planning was discussed. We will discuss planning at the Oct meeting 

Chrystal Parker and Amber Emert, daughters of the late Dianne Linder donated miscellaneous 

tack items to the unit to be used in our fund raising efforts. 

Bob J donated two leather saddle bags   

Motion to Adjourn @7:10  was made by Denise R Patrica V 2nd 

 


